
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

May 24, 2017
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline 

Ron Emerson, Yorkville


Township





Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township

David Mitchell, Secretary R-Irondale


Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County  

Wayne Elverd, R- Knox Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Rick Richetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
David Snelting, R-Steubenville



Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Tim Miller, A-Toronto




Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township



Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Wayne Ruckman, A-Steubenville Township
Mayor David Gaffney- R-Bloomingdale


Larry DeLuca R-Warren Township
Darla Pletcher- A-Bloomingdale 



Kevin Walker, A-Wayne Township
Kelly Watkins, Dillonvale




Rodney Roe, A-Wells Township
Barbara Glessner, R-Empire






William Moskonas, A-Mt. Pleasant



STAFF
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria



Martin Sohovich, Director
Kim McKnight, A-Rayland




Tabatha Glover-Administrative Assistant
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond




Carlo Agresta, Smithfield




GUEST
Jon Sperry, A-Stratton




Kay Hilderbrand, Amsterdam
Mike Roth, R-Tiltonsville




Clay Merrin- Jefferson County Engineer

Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville

OPENING OF MEETING:

Vice-President Householder opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF March 22, 2017 MEETING








A motion was made by William Stewart, Springfield Township to accept the minutes of the April 26, 2017 meeting; seconded by Rodney Roe, Wells Township; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS


Vice-President Householder asked if there were any communications from the members of the commission. There were no communications to report. 
COMMITTEE REPORT


Vice-President Householder stated that there are no committee reports to report on. 
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Martin- We will start out with a little housekeeping and some updates on some of our grant submissions. First off, the Irondale Community Building project we have to go out to rebid. The initial bid was substantially higher than the budget. Next week we will have out a revised bid package. Bids will be due June 22nd. We reduced the scope of the project to electrical and HVAC work for the community building maintenance upgrades in Irondale. To facilitate bidders we are going to have a pre-bid conference on the 16th in Irondale at 10:00 a.m. so that bidders can ask questions, tour the facility, and get a sense of things. 

The other CDBG grant from last year, the resurfacing for Wayne Township; we awarded the contract last week to Shelly and Sands and are in the process of having our pre-construction meeting so that we can get that project started. 


The Residential Public Infrastructure Grant application for Brilliant Water was submitted and went through the regular process. We are now waiting for updates. It is in review with the State. 


Our first Critical Infrastructure application with CDBG was submitted last week after the 2nd public hearing in the commissioner’s office. This is for a project on County Road 7B/ George’s Run. It meets the stated criteria for a critical infrastructure application. 1.) Significant impact. In this case a complete reconstruction of the road, and sewer system on County Road 7B. 2.) Matching funds. In this case the County Engineer’s office will be providing at least 38% of the overall budget. 3.) It had a very high low-moderate income index via AN income survey. It was approximately 74.49%. It meet all of the state’s requirements. We are hoping for the best there. We will be following up and learning whatever we can there. 


We also submitted for the County Commissioners the Rover Grant for Historical Preservation. I received a phone call yesterday from the review committee who are very excited about the project. They requested some further information. We are still looking for that award and in this case, $50,000 to restore part of the Court House in Downtown Steubenville. 

Again we submitted the first application for County Road 7B/ George’s Run. This is an open three rounds competitive process over the course of the year so we can submit additional applications so we are not done. If you have any other projects that you want to submit or talk to us about, just give us a call. Evaluation factors are project impact, matching funds of at least 10%, and LMI. Tabatha prepared a couple handouts on different projects that qualify and don’t qualify for CDBG. 


I would also like to give you a quick update on land bank. Our next round of demolitions will be occurring here in the June-July time frame. We do them in groups of ten. I am trying to organize them by region, either a Northern, Central, or Southern round. In this case it is primarily a Southern round. Properties in the various jurisdictions listed; Adena, Dillonvale, Mingo Jct., Mt. Pleasant Twp., Rayland, Steubenville Twp., and Warren Twp. We will also do a fourth round in the October time frame. Total demolitions this year will be approximately 33. 


 Other land bank updates; we have a new general counsel, Aaron Richardson. There was a little bit of an issue with property transfers. We have now brought that process back in house so that once a purchase occurs we get everything done within a period of two days to two weeks. It was taking us longer. We are now able to serve that more directly. Tabatha and I do closings upstairs. We get the checks, make sure everything is cleared and then we transfer it over to  a title company to get the deeds out to people. 

Web-site for the land bank; we have content prepared and delivered to the contractor. I intend to have that system fully operational by no later than July, but here in the month of June we will be getting a first draft back, tweeking it, and all that good stuff. 
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Parcel maintenance is something that is an issue for us. When we do a demolition under this Neighborhood Improvement (Initiative) Program (NIP) the state expects the land bank to maintain the property for a minimum of 3 years. Our challenge is that we have agreements with some of the local jurisdictions for example Adena. We are also negotiating something with Smithfield so that they will maintain those lots that are unsold that were done in those jurisdictions during that period of time. We have this ongoing requirement. We actually recently had an inspector from the state come through. We had 5 properties that failed. We are in the process of fixing them and if we don’t; we got warnings this time, but if it happens again we will start getting fined. I am looking for a maintenance contractor in the Steubenville area. We have approximately 12 parcels that we need to maintain so we are looking to hire a company to help keep the grass cut and remove any kind of trash. If anybody knows someone interested in that kind of work give us a call. 

Another thing we are also doing with the land bank this year for the first time is we are starting to work on rehabs. In cases where we have a house that has been foreclosed upon but is still a solid shell structure and we would like to save it instead of automatically bulldozing it. So we have a couple of properties that we are looking at as a rehab interest. Down in Mingo I am in the process of finishing up an agreement with the rehabber. We also have some opportunities in Mt. Pleasant, one in Bergholz, and another one in Mingo. So, if you have any properties that way, again this is a way to get them into somebody else’s hands. Get the house refurbished and back on the tax rolls. At the bottom you see our pricing scheme. The property can go as low as $2,500 to $3,000 range. But you agree to a plan to rehab the property and you have to show the financial resources to do that. If you decide not to finish the plan, or you can’t keep up with your agreement, the property is held in escrow and at that point you loss all further interest in the property. The land bank retains the property until you have completed the rehab program and have gotten a certificate of occupancy for that property. We are trying to make it attractive to people in terms of a fair price. Keep in mind in your jurisdictions and towns where you have an abandoned house and it still has some life to it. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tabatha- As of the end of April total expenditures were $11,783.87. Cash balance as of April 30th was $99,726.93. 
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be Wednesday, June 28th, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Phil Jordan, Ross Township to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Rodney Roe, Wells Township; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
David J. Mitchell, Secretary






As per Tabatha Glover
